
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                September 2017 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

  
 

A Message from the 

President 
Progress Report on merger feasibility 

assessment 

The initial phase of the assessment by Golf 

Business Advisory Services involves the collation 

of current state of each club and will include such 

information as membership numbers and age 

demographics, rounds played, financial positions, 

management structures etc. The first meeting will 

involve 3 members from each club facilitated by 

GBAS and planned for 2 October. JGC will be 

represented by Melody Adams, Allen Bastin and 

Alan White.  The timeline has been planned for a 

report and recommendations to be presented to our 

clubs during December. 

 

Sand bucket stands 

Thanks to Allen Bastin, Brian Lever and Co for the 

great initiative to replace the old sand bucket stands 

with the new compact ones.  Members please note 

they are designed to accommodate empty buckets 

stacked bottom up.  The stand closest to the pro 

shop will also have a sand container in position as 

soon as the order arrives. 

 

Clearing Auction 15
th

 October 

This has been a fund raising concept of Mal White’s 

for many years and is now coming to fruition. It has 

required an enormous amount of organisation to 

this point and with the support of his team of 

volunteers should be very successful.  Any 

members who can help with the collection of 

donated articles on Saturday or auction day 

arrangements are encouraged to contact Mal as 

early as possible. 

Membership Drive 

Our current $285 introductory membership drive is 

proving successful so far.  Members can support it 

by encouraging family and friends to join our great 

club if they have an interest in golf; they will never 

get a better deal. 

Alan White 

 

Members Paying by 

Direct Debit 
Please note that your payment is Until Further 

Notice and will continue automatically as the new 

golf year starts. If any of your contact details have 

changed please contact Joy H on 0400099695. 

Members who pay the full fee by monthly direct 

debit will notice that their deduction will reduce to 

the pre 2016/2017 amount. 

 

2018 Oates Vic Open 
With the 2018 Oates Vic Open dates confirmed, 

Golf Victoria is now seeking registrations for 

individuals interested in volunteering for the event 

at Thirteenth Beach starting 1
st
 February. To see the 

2018 Oates Vic Open Media Release, go to: 

http://www.golfvic.org.au/newsdisplay/oates-vic-

open-to-kickstart-bumper-month/98092  

 

There are numerous roles to choose from, so for 

more information and to register go to: 

http://www.vicopengolf.com/volunteers  

 

Or contact Karen White 

(karenwhite@golfvic.aug.au ) .  
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Renovation of the Greens 
The course will be closed on the 19

th
 October for 

the renovation of the greens.   

 

Fairway Spraying 
The planned course closure for fairway spraying 

is  17
th

 October for the back nine and 23
rd

 October 

for the front nine.  This is subject to weather 

conditions.   

 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members at a 

recent Board meeting. 

Full Members:  Garth Fullerton 

   Nancy Hupfield 

   Aaron Kosch 

   Joseph Marjanovic 

   Greg Mitchell 

   Kirk O’Neill 

Gary Wilson 

      

Please make our new members welcome 
 

 

 
2

nd
 September   Sam McLean (9

th
) 

2
nd

 September  Greg Rigoni (10
th

) 

6
th 

 September   Dylan Pool (5
th

) 

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 17

th
 of 

October  at 7.30 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 

 

More on the Clearing Sale 
Arrangements for the clearing sale are going well 

and we hope all members support this event.  Don't 

forget if you have anything to sell, contact Mal 

White.  Goods can be donated or sold on 

commission. More items are needed. Check out 

page 4 for the latest details. Only the front 9 will be 

open for play on auction day.   
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Joan Rosser Day 

 
Joan’s daughter  Glenis Johnstone presented the winners 

(Leeanne Carmody and Di Murphy) with the inaurgural  

Joan Rosser Trophy. Traditionally this has been a Secret 

Partners event. 

   
Glenis read an account some of Joan’s memories to 

the players and guests (which included Life 

Members: Beatrice Powley, Anne McLeod and 

Betty Law) assembled that day. 
 

Over the years at Jubilee we have had some great 

times socially especially after the Ladies’ 

Championships when we would entertain ourselves 

with tea and skits. Some were hilarious. When you 

get caught in a storm, look through the photo 

albums (created by Betty Law) stored in the board 

room. 

Miss World Pageant:  

Bev Fisher dressed in a nightie and slippers, 

holding a candle and with an ornate jerry on her 

head was Miss Poland. Bev’s daughter Kaye was in 

a tatty dress munching one of the biggest bones 

from Alan Bell’s butchery as Miss Hungary. 

One night at Murdoch House we were asked to 

bring something about the Rules of Golf: 

John (Rosser) came home from work, I gave him a 

plastic box and asked him to put a cow pat in it and 

then I laid a golf ball in it. And when I displayed it 

Joy Alexander asked if she could take it home for 

her plants. I said yes. We put it out the door until 

we were ready to leave. On leaving the premises the 

owner said ‘Make sure you take that with you.’ 

Terry took it to the car and came back and wanted 

to know what was dead in the car. The Rule of Golf 

was ‘Ball in Motion.’ 



~Latipsoh Day ~ 

29th October 

 
All money raised will go towards purchasing much 

needed medical equipment 

 

  

 ‘Perform At Your Peak’ this Spring 
Early diagnosis and treatment are essential for you 

to recover quickly from a sports injury. If you are 

injured, be pro-active by seeing one of our 

physiotherapists and get a detailed management 

program to get you back to your sport as quickly as 

possible. We can arrange prompt medical imaging 

as well as timely referrals to the appropriate 

medical practitioners as required. 

The physiotherapists at North East Life are very 

experienced in sports injury management and 

understand what is required for your optimum 

recovery. Management includes physiotherapy 

treatment, rehabilitation and detailed, progressive 

sports-specific plans to lead you back onto the arena 

quickly and completely.  

 

Let North East Life help keep your core strong, and 

your body fit, so that you can enjoy injury free golf 

this Spring. 

 

Phone: 03 5722 1424  or 

Find us on Facebook or Twitter or go to 

www.nelife.com.au  for further information.  

 

Golf Quip 
In all other games, you pit yourself against a mortal 

foe. In golf it is yourself against the world. 

- Arnold Haultain 
3 of 5 

Lost Property 
 

 

A TaylorMade 

Aero Burner 

has been lost at 

the club last 

month. If you 

know of its’ 

whereabouts or 

can help in 

finding it, 

please ring 

0417 546 547. 

Thank you 

 

 

 

 

Cart For Sale 

 
Check it out at the Clearing Sale 

.     

Security at JGC 
There are now 5 security cameras in place around 

the pro shop, clubhouse and front gate, which 

should ensure that our amenities are kept safe.   

 

Golf Month October 
A fun day of golf will be held on 22/10 as part of 

Vic Health Active Clubs month. Check out page 5 

for more information. 

 

Community Raffle 
We hope everyone is getting behind the community 

raffle.  The books are coming in fairly steadily, 

however approximately 145 are still 

outstanding.  Please return your sold books and 

money to the pro shop as soon as possible.  

http://www.nelife.com.au/
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Clearing Sale 
Sunday 15 October, 2017 at 10.30am        

Jubilee Golf Club, Grandview Rd, Wangandary  

ITEMS include  

Oztrail 12x9 tent, Antique foot pump church organ (1890’s), Kayak, 1 x EZY-GO 2 seater Electric Golf Cart. 
(Needs new batteries). 1 X Yamaha 2 seater electric Golf Cart (Needs new batteries). Both carts in 

reasonable condition. Antiques items, 2 Lowana Multistage Vertical Pumps 11KW as new,2 Grunfos CR16 
Multistage Vertical Pumps 4KW, 30 Litre Pressure Tank, 4 KVA Generator, Vicon 3PL Fertilizer Spreader, 
Hardi Spray Tank 1200 Litre with new pump, Trailing Roller, 4 IBC 1000 Litre Tanks, Aglis 6ft PTO Slasher, 

Kelly Lewis Model 70 3inch Pump, Trailer Mounted PTO Spray Tank, Jacobson 3K4 Mower, MF 3PL Rear 
End Scoop, Mesh Drag Mat, Toyota 1 ton Ute Aluminium Tray, Mitsubishi 1 ton Ute Aluminium Tray, Several 

Loads of Wood, 60 Metres Colourbond Fencing, 4ft PTO slasher, Levematic Wool Press with Hydraulic Ram, 
Carry All, Mf 3PL Scoop, Golf buggy (battery driven) good condition. Redgum wood (5). Golf equipment, 
Large Commercial Coffee espresso machine, gardening equipment. Chescold 39 litre 3 way Fridge Freezer 

plus gas bottle 240v or 12v, Old fuel cans (shell, ampol, etc), Antique fishing gear, reels, can rods (need 
repair), tin of cut throat razors, Numerous antique rabbit traps, various brands, Hand tools, Various other 
antiques and collectibles, Eagle electric golf buggy and battery, treadmill, exercise bike. Lounge suite, TV 
Cabinet, Generator, Children’s life jackets, Old leather chairs, Coke bike, Sporting Memorabilia, Wega 
Commercial Coffee Machine, grinder, and accessories,  

Remarks: Having this as our first clearing sale we will hope that prospective 
purchasers will find the majority of the listed items to be in good condition, unless 
noted otherwise & can attend with confidence. 

Outside Entries: We welcome any outside entries which can be either donated or 
sold at auction on commission. Please see contacts below.  

TERMS - ALL buyers must register; PHOTO ID REQUIRED & bidding numbers 
will apply. Items to be sold as per terms & conditions which will be placed on 
board at club.   

Payment by Cash or Cheque - ON THE DAY ONLY 
 

Contacts: 

        Alan Sands  0438 132 426 – Doug Ritchens  0427 253 259 – Ian Wiedemann  0357 662 322 

          Steve Fisher  0418 573990 – Jeff Hemphill  0357 213 242 –  Mal White – 0456 091 468 
 



Golf Month October  

 

 

All Members, 

The Jubilee GC is going to take part in Golf Month October. This is a national campaign to encourage more 

people to get involved in the game. Refer the attached flyer that has further details. 

 

Our club is going to hold an event on Sunday the 22
nd

 of October. 

 

What are we going to do? 

 We will be conducting an ambrose event with between 2 and 4 people per team. 

 We are encouraging current members to make up a team that can include family members, work 

colleagues and friends.  

 Teams of 2 will be paired with other teams of 2 to make a playing group where required. 

 Teams are to be made up of people that have never played golf or have very little experience. 

 We especially want to encourage participation from children/juniors and ladies as these groups are 

currently underrepresented within our club 

 

What is the format of the event? 

 To ensure that everyone’s interest is maintained, we will only play 6 holes. This will also mean that we 
do not have a major impact on time 

 The focus is participation, therefore it will not be competition based 

 Teams can keep their individual scores if they like, but there will be no focus on the results 

 Rules will be modified 

o Players can tee the ball up 

o If the ball to be played is in a hazard, under trees, in a gully, out of bounds, near tree roots, 

pathways, rocks, etc, then simply move the ball to a playable location 

o Yellow markers are to be used 

o Teams may tee off on multiple start points, example 1
st
, 10

th
 and 13

th
 holes. 

o The following tees will utilize the ladies tee box to open up the fairways and shorten these holes, 

5
th

, 6
th

, 10
th

, 11
th

, 12
th

, 15
th

 and 18
th

. 

 

Further information 

 The event will be at no cost, no green fees, no competition fees 

 Sausage sizzle to follow the golf 

 All players to wear comfortable, flat soled runners/joggers if they do not have golf shoes 

 Share golf clubs where possible, further sets maybe sourced upon request 

 Muster at the course 9:30am for 10:00am start 
 

The entire focus of the event is participation, fun, enjoyment and spending a couple of quality hours with family 

and friends. Please organize teams as soon as possible and place players names on the time sheet near the bar. 

To help make the day work, we require all names by Sunday 15
th

 October. Please share with your family and 

friends and help make this a fun morning.  
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